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           (2) Case summary 

   

1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 

enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting his record be 

corrected to change his separation code to “KHD1.”  Enclosures (1) and (2) apply.    

 

2.  The Board consisting of , reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice on 26 March 2025 and, pursuant to its regulations, determined 

the corrective action indicated below should be taken.  Documentary material considered by the 

Board consisted of Petitioner’s application together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of Petitioner’s naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, to include the 25 July 2018 guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel 

and Readiness regarding equity, injustice or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo).   

 

3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner's allegations of 

error and injustice finds as follows: 

   

 a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy. 

 

 b.  Although enclosure (1) was not filed in a timely manner, it is in the interest of justice to 

review the application on its merits.   

 

 c.  Petitioner enlisted in the Marine Corps Reserve and was selected to attend Platoon 

Leader’s Course Program.  On 12 February 2010, Petitioner’s commanding officer sent a 

disenrollment request from the PLC Program due to Petitioner’s failure to communicate.  On 25 

February 2010, Petitioner was separated from the PLC Ground Program and assigned an 

uncharacterized entry level separation and erroneous separation code of “JFN3;” indicating he 

was disenrolled due to a disability condition.         

 






